
 

Mrs  Diane Parkinson 

Chair of Over Hulton Neighbourhood Forum 

Overhulton.np@gmail.com  

 

Letter sent by email 2nd August 2024 

 

Mr David Kaiserman 

Independent Examiner 

Penny O’Shea Consulting 

 

Dear Mr Kaiserman 

 

Response to Examiner’s letter 25 July 2024 – Examiner’s clarifying questions to Over 

Hulton Neighbourhood Forum  

 

Thank you for your letter dated 25 July 2024, the contents of which are noted. 

 

The Forum apologises to the examiner for misinterpreting earlier letters around the scope of the 

suggested meeting.  After giving the matter further thought and consideration, we do however feel 

there is considerable merit in going ahead with the meeting, as we feel it is essential for ourselves 

and Bolton Council representatives to establish as much clarity as possible.   

 

Following the meeting, the Forum along with our planners will place the Plan on hold pending the 

necessary work to be undertaken on the required modifications and to allow for any re-consultation 

to be carried out.    

 

We look forward to hearing from you with your availability so that the meeting can be scheduled 

and diarised. 

   

Kind regards    

 

Yours sincerely 

 
 

Diane Parkinson 

Chair 

Over Hulton Neighbourhood Forum 

 

 

Copied to : 

Thomas Godley, Assistant Development Officer – Bolton Council 

Andrew Chalmers, Principal Development Officer – Bolton Council 

John Herbert , Director – Troy Planning + Design 
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